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BERE FERRERS PARISH COUNCIL

              At a meeting of the Open Spaces Committee held in the Council Chambers Bere Alston   

              on Tuesday 5th April 2016.

Present  

                                
Cllr. R. Maycock

Chairman   

Cllr. R. Leithall

Chairman of Council

                                  
Cllr. P. Dennis

Cllr. D. Pengelly
                                   
Cllr. S. Munn

507. Apologies.


Apologies were received from Cllr. Piper due to business and Cllr. Boot-Handford due to a sabbatical.

508. Items of Interest at the discretion of the Chairman, no decisions can be made on any 

        of these items.
1. Cllr. Munn –
Dog fouling signs are needed for Bere Ferrers Recreation Field.

2. Cllr. Dennis -
the blue Renault car abandoned on the left hand bend at the start of the uphill 

climb on Winsabeer Lane, this car has been abandoned there for over a week, it needs to be removed as it causes a problem when the road is busy.

     3. Cllr. Maycock - Fly tipping notices for the skip in the dog exercise field, the Clerk has made

 them up.

509.  Matters arising from the minutes of the meeting held on 15th March. 
Matters Arising.

Minute 476(1) – Letter from Inspector Sloman regards the person in the Recreation Field The 

Down using threatening language. The workman has been on holiday and has not seen the ladies to inform them that they should contact the police.

510.  Financial Statements.

The Clerk circulated the financial statements by email. As this is the end of year statement, discussions were held regards carried forward monies on the Cemetery account. The Clerk pointed out that we will have to move to section E which means a track will have to be put in from the road way by the entrance into the dog exercise field along the back hedge and up to the workman’s store where the trailers are parked. Costing is needed for this.

Cemetery Finances – Cllr. Munn proposed acceptance. Seconded by Cllr. Pengelly.

Recreation Finances – Cllr. Dennis proposed acceptance, seconded by Cllr. Munn. 
511. Report on Bere Alston Recreation Park Group.
Cllr. Pengelly stated the Easter Egg Trail went very well and they have made approximately £360 with more to come in.

Cllr. Pengelly asked what progress has been made on the management agreement.

Cllr. Leithall brought forward draft proposals and options for consideration, discussions were held. Cllr. Leithall put forward a draft discussion document. It was agreed more information was necessary from BARP.

Cllr. Pengelly informed Council that their application to the National Lottery Awards for All had been turned down, would it be possible for the application to be put in again by the Council. Cllr. Leithall felt this would be all right, Cllr. Pengelly to send in the application.

512. To investigate Council Tax for the Pavilion and Car Park with BAUFC.

The Clerk sent an invite to Mr Westlake to attend the meeting but she has had no confirmation from him. The Clerk has downloaded the CASC guidance notes, Cllr. Maycock will look through them.

513. Cycle Track Bere Ferrers.

The ROSPA report is in and they say “the surface has grass, moss or weeds and is overgrown. They ask for removal of the grass, moss and weeds from the playing surface.”
Clerk to forward the report to the Bere Villagers Group.

514. Repairs for Car Park Recreation Field The Down.

The Clerk has received a new quote from Mr. Maddaford to fill pot holes only at a cost of £587-50 +VAT. After discussions it was agreed that it was not justifiable to undertake this work at this moment in time and to monitor the situation.

515. ROSPA Report.

The Clerk has received the ROSPA reports for Bere Ferrers Recreation Park, Sarah Park Recreation Area, the Parish Hall Recreation Area and the Play Park at The Down. These were discussed and proposed that certain fence posts need replacing at The Down play-park.
516. Routine Safety Inspection Reports for the Parish Recreation and Play Parks.

Cllr. Munn – children’s playing field all equipment checked and in fair condition. No repairs needed at the moment.

All gate entrances in working order slide and swings in main recreation field all in working order.

Rubber base matting needed below the swings as this is a very muddy place.

Cllr. Maycock – has inspected the play area in the Recreation Field The Down, top rail on fence needs nailing back also wire mesh fence in car park needs repair.

517. Monthly Inspection of Allotments Bere Alston & Bere Ferrers.

Bere Ferrers - Cllr. Munn inspected Plot 2 and there are 2 wooden pallets that have rotted also underneath there is rubble and wire. The Clerk explained that there is a person who wishes to take on this plot but he has asked that the plot be cleared. It was agreed that anyone taking on 

a plot takes it as it is. The rest of the allotments are taking shape as spring is upon us. It looks like work has begun on plot 1 again.

Bere Alston - Cllr. Maycock reported that the shed on Plot R (o) 12 has been dismantled. The Clerk reported the sign asking people not to drive beyond this point has gone, Cllr. Maycock said it wasn’t up very long.
518. Proposals from committee for agenda items for next meeting.
1) BAUFC CASC

2) BARP Management Agreement.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and closed the meeting at 9.14pm.
Signed this 26th April 2016.            
Chairman…………………………….

